MEMO

TO:       U.S. Department of Just US

          Civil Rights Division

          Employment Litigation Section -- PHB

          950 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

          Washington 20530-0001

          District of Corruption, USA

DATE:     September 26, 2016 A.D.
SUBJECT:  your letter dated August 26, 2016

Hello,

I regret to inform all personnel in your Section that we do not accept anonymous correspondence transmitted via U.S. Mail.

Also, kindly confirm on the enclosed copies the passage of time between March 20, 2016 and August 26, 2016 (5 months).

If your Section personnel had bothered to ask the correct question, you might have discovered that I am not an employee of the Federal government:  as such, your correspondence is totally irrelevant.

Kindly forward the correspondence you received from me to the proper DOJ personnel authorized to investigate and enforce violations of the Rights guaranteed by the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, in particular the following excerpt from Article 2, Section 3:
3.   Each State Party to the present Covenant undertakes:

(a)  To ensure that any person whose rights or freedoms as herein

     recognized are  violated shall  have  an  effective  remedy,

     notwithstanding that  the violation  has been  committed  by

     persons acting in an official capacity;

(b)  To ensure  that any person claiming such a remedy shall have
     his  right   thereto  determined   by  competent   judicial,

     administrative or  legislative authorities,  or by any other

     competent authority  provided for by the legal system of the

     State, and to develop the possibilities of judicial remedy;

(c)  To ensure  that the competent authorities shall enforce such
     remedies when granted.  [emphases added]
Thank you for honoring the Supremacy Clause in the Constitution for the United States of America, as lawfully amended.
Sincerely yours,

/s/ Paul Andrew Mitchell
Paul Andrew Mitchell, B.A., M.S., Damaged Party;
Private Attorney General, 18 U.S.C. 1964(c);  and,

Agent of the United States as Qui Tam Relator: 31 U.S.C. 3729 et seq.
(see U.S. ex rel. Madden v. General Dynamics Corp.)

U.S. Mail:

    Supreme Law Firm

c/o Trustee

    1224 N.E. Walnut, #257

    Roseburg 97470

    Oregon, USA

Enclosures

